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Board of County Commissioners

Workshop
	Date of Meeting:
	June 9, 2011  

	
	

	Date Submitted:
	June 6, 2011

	
	

	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	Lynn Artz, County Commissioner, District 5 FILLIN  "Type Department/Group Director's Name and Title"  \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	

	Subject:
	Workshop on Community Center Conceptual Master Plan


Statement of Issue:
This workshop will update the Board regarding Community Center planning and seeks a) Board input regarding a draft conceptual master plan for the Community Center site, and 2) Board direction regarding priorities for facility construction/renovation and site development.
Background/Description
During the spring of 2010, the County Commission approved the purchase of a 22-acre site at the intersection of Shadeville Hwy (61) and Trice Lane for development and use as a Community Center (instead of developing a smaller county-owned property shared by Public Works and EMS).  A survey map of the former church property and floor plans for the 2 existing buildings are attached.
Planning for the Community Center is underway focused on three time frames…
1) Long-range planning through the development of a conceptual master plan for the site

2) Mid-range planning for selected facility construction and renovation using a legislative appropriation and other funds.
3) Near-term planning to begin offering programs and activities at the site using the existing facilities.

The focus of this workshop is on long-range and mid-term planning.
Near-Term Planning

In May of 2011, a Request for Proposals (RFP) was announced seeking self-sufficient, budget-neutral programming that requires little or no renovation or improvement of the existing site and structures.  Currently, a contract is being negotiated with the Capital Area YMCA to begin offering programs no later than August 1.  A second contract will be negotiated with Volunteer Wakulla to help staff the facility and schedule use of the facility by other organizations and service providers. In the meantime, Wakulla County Parks and Recreation Department will offer a summer camp at the site.   

Long-Range Planning
The Wakulla County Coalition for Youth (WCCY) worked with county staff to develop a survey to assess community needs, desires, and preferences for the Community Center.  Data were collected through online surveys (e.g., Wakulla.com) and pencil-and-paper surveys at community events.  A total of 692 completed surveys were collected during 2010.  The results are attached.
To assure sufficient input from youth, members of the WCCY engaged local high school students in the development of a survey for youth and collected data from 370 middle and high school students in the spring of 2011.  Each student was to indicate his or her a) top 3 choices from among possible indoor offerings, and b) top 3 choices from among possible outdoor offerings.  The results of the youth survey are attached.  For outdoor facilities, students most desired a swimming pool, outdoor basketball courts, and open field areas.  For indoor activities, students most preferred bowling, weight lifting, and teen dances.  While these data confirm the strong desire for a community pool that was identified through the community surveys, they also provide new information showing support for facilities not included on the community survey.
Data collected through the community and youth surveys are being used to create a conceptual master plan for the site.  Commissioner Lynn Artz has been working with architect Bill Argus and engineer Alan Wise (with Preble-Rish) to draft a conceptual master plan.  Other professionals volunteering to serve on the design team include landscape architect Hugh McArthur and interior designer Elena Carter Myhre.

The first draft of a conceptual master plan was produced in March of 2011 and has been reviewed by WCCY, Wakulla County planning staff, the YMCA, and others. A second draft was generated in June.  This workshop will provide the County Commission with an opportunity for review and input into the conceptual master plan.

During the summer of 2011, the design team will use the community and Board feedback to create a revised and even more detailed conceptual master plan with identified phases.  This conceptual master plan can then be accepted, rejected, or further refined by the Board next Fall. 
Mid-Range Planning

Wakulla County received a $392,000 legislative appropriation to construct a Community Center.  These funds must be expended by September of 2013.  To meet this deadline, an RFP for the construction should be issued and awarded by the end of the 2011 calendar year.

In addition, the County has $150,000 for public facilities from the 1 cent sales tax and $175,000 from Park & Recreation Impact Fees that could be applied to the construction of new facilities and/or the renovation of the existing facilities at the Community Center Site.
Analysis:
Having a conceptual master plan for the long-range development of the Community Center site is extremely important.  Developing the plan will stimulate important discussions regarding priorities, costs and sources of funding, and, ultimately, phases for site development.  In this way, it may help the Board make decisions regarding the Legislative Appropriation.

Once developed, the conceptual master plan can help to secure grant funding for phased development of the site.  It will also help to prevent the inadvertent elimination of desirable future uses that can occur without having such a plan in place before any construction begins.

Budgetary Impact:
None.
Options: 

1. Board direction.
Recommendation:
Option #1
Attachment(s):
1) Survey map of the 22-acre site with existing buildings.
2) Floor plans for the 2 existing buildings.

3) Results of Community Survey

4) Results of Youth Survey
5) 1st Draft of Conceptual Master Plan
6) 2nd Draft of Conceptual Master Plan (versions A & B)

7) 1st Draft of Floor Plan Renovations (versions A & B)
